
CHESS NOTES   12.09.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Pandora’s Box Grantham played their final week-end of the 
season at the Hinckley Island Hotel in Leicestershi re 
hoping to gain promotion to Division 1. Having lost  their 
first match in the promotion pool they were still i n 
contention but could not afford any more slip ups. In their 
first match they had a narrow 4½ to 3½ win against Bristol 
I keeping them in joint second place on 6 points wi th the 
top 4 teams gaining promotion. 
 
In the second match they had a tough match against run away 
leaders Kings Head so a good result was needed to m aintain 
their promotion challenge. On board 5 Pandora’s Chr is Ross 
was paired as white against Ravi Haria from Kings H ead and 
we pick up the game after black has just played 39.  ...Qf5 
(see diagram) and Chris has to be wary of black’s a dvanced 
pawn on b2. 
 
Chris exchanged queens with 40. Qxf5 gxf5 41. Rb1 b locking 
the pawn advance and now his pawns can move forward  41. 
...Kg7 42. d6 Kf7 43. c6 f4 44. d7 and black resign ed as 
45. c7 will win the day. 
 
A win also for Jerzy Slaby and draws for Richard Po laczek, 
Colin Crouch, Peter Batchelor, Marcos Capuzzo, Mart in 
Burrows and Claudio Mangione gave Pandora a 5-3 win . 
 
Pandora also won their final match against 3Cs I by  4½ to 
3½ with Jerzy Slaby again winning and the remaining  7 games 
being drawn with the same team as in the previous m atch 
meaning that all 8 players were unbeaten in both ma tches. 
 
Pandora finished in second place on 10 points just behind 
champions Kings Head on 11 and are therefore promot ed to 
Division 1. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


